




















 

 

 
 
 
Via Email Transmission: OfficeofPresident@sjvc.edu  
 
August 30, 2018 
 
Mr. Michael Perry   
President  
San Joaquin Valley College 
3828 W. Caldwell Avenue 
Visalia, CA 93277 
 
RE: San Joaquin Valley College-San Diego, Chula Vista, California 
  Dental Hygiene Program 

Status: Approval without Reporting Requirements  
 
 
Dear Mr. Perry, 
 
At its August 2, 2018 meeting, the Commission on Dental Accreditation (CODA) granted 
the dental hygiene program the accreditation status of “approval without reporting 
requirements.” The definitions of accreditation classifications are provided at the link below.  
Below is a summary of actions and additional information.  
 
Dental Hygiene Program Change 
The Commission considered the June 2018 report describing a proposed program change for 
the dental hygiene program.  The Commission noted that the report describes the San Diego 
campus has been in a period of non-enrollment since March 2017 and the final San Diego 
cohort graduated in November 2017. It is also noted that San Joaquin Valley College is the 
sponsor of the San Diego campus; however, the San Diego campus will no longer serve as a 
major site where educational activity occurs for the Ontario program campus.  Therefore, the 
institutional sponsor has requested a change in the geographic location of the San Diego 
program located in Chula Vista, California to the Ontario program site as its primary facility 
located in Ontario, California with enrollment at this location to begin in February 2019. 
 
Following careful review of the information provided, the Commission adopted a resolution 
to approve the report of program change and continue the program’s accreditation status of 
“approval without reporting requirements.”  No additional information related to the change 
is requested from the program at this time. No special focused site visit is warranted at this 
time.  This change will be reviewed at the time of the next site visit for the program 
scheduled for 2021. 
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General Information 
The Commission expects institutions to keep the Commission informed as soon as possible 
of anticipated changes in any approved educational program offered, particularly in the areas 
of administration, enrollment, faculty, facilities and curriculum.  The Commission’s policy 
and guidelines for reporting program changes can be found at the link below.  Guidelines for 
specific program changes, including reporting enrollment changes, adding sites where 
educational activity occurs, and developing a teach-out report are found on the 
Commission’s website. 
 
Institutions/Programs are expected to follow Commission policy and procedure on privacy 
and data security related to compliance with the Health Insurance Portability and 
Accountability Act (HIPAA).  The Commission’s statement on HIPAA, as well as the 
Privacy and Data Security Summary for Institutions/Programs (PDF), are found in the 
Policies/Guidelines section of the Commission’s website at 
http://www.ada.org/en/coda/policies-and-guidelines/hipaa/.  Programs that fail to comply 
with CODA’s policy will be assessed a penalty fee of $4000. 
 
The Commission has authorized use of the following statement by institutions or programs 
that wish to announce their programmatic accreditation by the Commission.  Programs that 
wish to advertise the specific programmatic accreditation status granted by the Commission 
may include that information as indicated in italics below (see text inside square brackets); 
that portion of the statement is optional but, if used, must be complete and current. 
 

The program in dental hygiene is accredited by the Commission on Dental Accreditation 
[and has been granted the accreditation status of “approval without reporting 
requirements”].  The Commission is a specialized accrediting body recognized by the 
United States Department of Education.  The Commission on Dental Accreditation can 
be contacted at (312) 440-4653 or at 211 East Chicago Avenue, Chicago, IL  60611.  
The Commission’s web address is:  http://www.ada.org/en/coda.   

 
If this office can be of any assistance to you, please contact me by telephone, at 1-800-621-
8099, extension 2695 or by e-mail, at johnsond@ada.org. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Doreen Johnson, RDH, MA.Ed. 
Manager, Allied Dental Education 
Commission on Dental Accreditation 
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DJ/ds 
 
 
 
Enclosures: CODA Accreditation Status Definitions 

https://www.ada.org/en/coda/find-a-program/status-definitions    
Guidelines for Reporting Program Changes in Accredited Programs 

https://www.ada.org/en/coda/policies-and-guidelines/program-changes  
Electronic Submission Guidelines for General Correspondence 

https://www.ada.org/en/coda/policies-and-guidelines/electronic-
submission-guidelines  

 
 
cc:  Mr. Gregory Osborn, director, Program Compliance, San Joaquin Valley College, 

     San Diego Campus 
Ms. Amanda Verissimo, program director, Dental Hygiene Program 
Mr. Herman Bounds, Jr., director, Accreditation Division, U.S. Department of 

Education (via CODA website) 
State Boards of Dentistry (via CODA website) 
Institutional Accreditors (via CODA website) 
Dr. William G. Leffler, chair, CODA 
Dr. Sherin Tooks, director, CODA 
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Richard Winn, President 
Ian Walton, Chair 

 10 Commercial Boulevard, Suite 204 
Novato, CA 94949 

Tel: 415-506-0234 
Fax: 415-506-0238 

accjc@accjc.org 
accjc.org 

January 14, 2019 

Mr. Nick Gomez 
President 
San Joaquin Valley College 
8344 W. Mineral King Avenue 
Visalia, CA  93291 

Dear President Gomez, 

Your Accreditation Liaison Officer has informed the ACCJC that San Joaquin Valley College 
has closed its Chula Vista branch campus. As the location offered only a single program (Dental 
Hygiene), and all student cohorts have completed the program with no new student enrollments 
since March 2017, no teach-out plan is required.  

Based on the documentation provided, it has been determined a substantive change review by the 
Commission is not required. Thank you for bringing this to our attention and please let us know 
if there are any changes in the information provided by the College.   

On behalf of the Commission, thank you for your continued commitment to accreditation and 
academic quality in higher education. 

Sincerely, 

Dr. Stephanie Droker 
Vice President 

cc: Ms. Crystal VanderTuig, Accreditation Liaison Officer 
Ms. Martina Fernandez-Rosario, U.S. Department of Education 
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